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The REFSQ conference has a tradition of a special plenary session for conducting 

a “live study” involving the conference attendees on a voluntary basis. Historically, a 

live study has been a (controlled) experiment relevant to requirements engineer-

ing. An “online survey” has also been conducted during the conference days.  

 

For REFSQ 2018, we included a new item -- the possibility of conducting a “focus 

group” study where qualitative research in requirements engineering is carried out by 

interviewing a group of people about their perceptions, opinions, beliefs, and attitudes 

on the subject matter of interest. A live study, conducted in a 90-minute session, en-

gages all the conference attendees participating in the study during the session. 

 

The study authors will introduce their study to the participants and conduct the 

study according to the proposed plan. Preliminary results of their study will be shared 

with the participants within the allotted session. Summary results or observations will 

be shared with the conference attendees in a plenary session before the end of the 

conference. 

 

We received three quality live study proposals of which we accepted two: 

 “Empirical Validation of a Software Requirements Specification Checklist”, 

authored by Martin de Laat and Maya Daneva. 

 “Understanding the Soft Skills that Industry Wants from Requirements Engi-

neers: a Focus Group Study”, authored by Maya Daneva, Chong Wang, An-

drea Herrmann, and Nelly Condori-Fernandez.  

Three independent reviewers reviewed each of the submitted study proposals. Fol-

lowing this, a sub-committee prioritised the proposals based on various factors and 

two proposals were selected for conduct at the conference.  
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